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Agenda Item:  	C.1.2	
Administrative Backgrounder
		

	Title 
	10:00 a.m. Ken Polansky Presentation Re: Residential Tree Waste

	
	

	Purpose of Report
	To provide Council with information regarding Mr. Polansky’s presentation regarding tree waste that he took to the Roseridge Landfill, which has used up most of the 8,000 kilograms of waste permitted free of charge by Bylaw 1011/04. 

	
	

	Proposed Motion
	That Council refer the presentation from Ken Polansky regarding residential tree waste to Administration to present information and a recommendation at a future Council meeting.

	
	

	Previous Council / Committee Direction
	None.

	
	

	Additional Background Information
	· Sturgeon County’s Waste Management Services Bylaw 1011/04 allows each property owner the ability to dispose domestic solid waste up to a maximum of 8,000 kilograms at the Roseridge Landfill free of charge.
· Residents who exceed their 8,000-kilogram waste allowance are subject to the Roseridge Landfill’s tipping fee for each subsequent disposal. 
· On June 3, 2021, Sturgeon County was contacted by Mr. Ken Polansky, who expressed concern that his tree waste had absorbed much of his residential waste allowance, leaving little room for domestic waste before reaching the 8,000 kilogram waste allowance. 
· Mr. Polansky advised that his tree disposal amounted to 7,340 kilograms. He informed Administration that the tree waste consisted of Elm trees that were required to be removed due to being contaminated with Dutch Elm Disease (DED). 
· Under the Agricultural Pests Act, RSA 2000, c. A-8, property owners have a duty to control or destroy all pests on or in the land, property, or livestock. This includes Elm trees containing DED. Administration has provided Mr. Polansky with some additional information regarding Dutch Elm Disease. 
· Mr. Polansky estimates that they have approximately 1,500 kilograms remaining on the property for disposal. His year-to-date waste account is at 7,610 kilograms used of the 8,000-kilogram allotment. Once the waste limit of 8,000 kilograms is exceeded, Mr. Polansky will be required to pay the Roseridge Landfill tipping fee of $69.50 per tonne per visit for the remainder of the year.
· Roseridge Landfill’s waste tipping fees are established by the Roseridge Waste Commission and outlined in the Sturgeon County Fees and Charge Bylaw 1525/20.
· Administration contacted Roseridge Landfill to determine if there were any special arrangements that could be made to help Mr. Polansky; however, Roseridge was unable to assist.
· Roseridge indicated that the landfill is working on setting up a wood waste processing facility, which would take clean residential wood waste at a lower tipping fee than the regular domestic waste tipping fee.
· The wood waste processing facility would not be in place in time to serve the resident.
· Mr. Polansky will be in attendance at the July 13, 2021 Council meeting by electronic communications to provide supplementary information and to answer questions Council may have. 
· After Mr. Polansky’s presentation, it is recommended that Council refer the presentation to Administration to present information and a recommendation at a future Council meeting.

	
	

	Attachment(s)
	None. 

	
	

	Report Reviewed by:
	
Jeff Yanew, Manager, Utility and Waste Management Services

Scott MacDougall, Acting County Commissioner – CAO 
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